
Smackdown  –  December  16,
2014: Is It Any Wonder?
Smackdown
Date:  December 16, 2014
Location: Van Andel Arena, Grand Rapids, Michigan
Commenators: Tom Phillips, Michae Cole, John Bradshaw Layfield

Welcome to one of the only times all year that WWE remembers this show
matters. This is a special live edition of the show airing on a Tuesday
instead of the usual taped Friday timeslot. We’re coming off a fairly
dull show last night and the only thing of note is that Bray and Dean are
both in the building tonight. Not in a match or anythign mind you, but in
the building. Let’s get to it.

Cole says this is the 800th episode. Apparently that’s correct, even
though this is the first mention of the milestone.

Roman Reigns vs. Fandango

We get a quick recap of last night and the question now is how long does
this last. Feeling out process to start until Reigns easily throws him
down. Fandango actually takes him down into a chinlock as the crowd dies
a bit. Reigns fights up and responds to the canned chants with a big
running clothesline. There’s the Superman Punch and the spear is good for
the pin at 4:47.

Result: D+. This was exactly what it was supposed to be as Reigns just
ended Fandango with that spear. Speaking of ending Fandango, it’s about
that time. His gimmick stopped being entertaining months ago and this
idea of the new and improved version sounds more like a joke than
anything else.

Quick package on the TLC match.

Here’s Ambrose for a chat. He talks about all the horrible things he and
Bray did to each other but then an act of God made him lose. However, he
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saw a look in Bray’s eyes that showed him how crazy Dean was. For once
Wyatt was in the ring with someone just as insane as he is. They face
each other tomorrow night at Tribute to the Troops in a Boot Camp Match.

Bray comes up on screen to say that Ambrose is still breathing because
Bray is enjoying this game. If anyone could see the creature behind his
eyes, they would know that he is disdain and the slayer of his calling.
He won’t stop until he sees all the heroes fall and the cities crumble.
Bray is the battlefield and it will all burn.

Usos/Erick Rowan vs. Luke Harper/Miz/Damien Mizdow

This is Rowan’s second match tonight as he lost to Kane on Main Event
thanks to Titus O’Neil. The fans are of course behind Mizdow more than
the real version but Harper doesn’t seem to like either of them. Luke
knocks Jey down into the corner to start but Jey comes back with an
uppercut to the jaw. Off to Miz as everyone heads to the floor, leading
to a big standoff and a break.

Back with Jimmy fighting out of a Harper chinlock but walking into a big
superkick. Miz comes back in and chokes on the ropes a lot, only to get
caught in a rollup for two. Mizdow holds out his hand but it’s off to
Harper instead. Harper puts on the Gator Roll and Mizdow mimics him,
ticking off Miz.

The heels start arguing and nearly allow a hot tag off to Jey. Mizdow
finally tags himself in to the pop of the night, but Miz tags himself
back in when Mizdow tries the corner clothesline. The distraction lets
Jimmy make the tag off to Rowan to clean house. Everything breaks down
and the Usos knock Harper onto the announcers’ table. Rowan busts out a
top rope splash and actually gets a pin on Miz at 11:50.

Rating: C-. Not much to see here as it’s a standard six man tag on this
show. At least Rowan finally got a pin, even though it’s an hour removed
from jobbing to Kane. I don’t have much hope for him due to how they’ve
treated him so far, but at least he got a win here. On a show that means
almost nothing.

Naomi, who has a Divas Title shot tonight thanks to Miz, is fired up for



her match. Jimmy is excited as well and can’t wait to be at ringside.
Actually  Naomi  would  rather  do  this  one  on  her  own,  which  Jimmy
reluctantly agrees to.

We recap Chris Jericho and the cage match from Raw last night.

Ryback vs. Seth Rollins

No match actually as Rusev jumps Ryback during his entrance and knocks
him off the stage.

Rollins says this is what happens when there’s no Authority to keep
things in line. He brags about winning his war with Cena last night and
says it’s time for a night off. Cue Dolph Ziggler in street clothes for
an interruption. He shares credit with Sting for getting rid of the
Authority and reminds Rollins that it was the night he beat him. Ziggler
throws out a challenge but Rollins doesn’t think so. Dolph suggests that
Seth is scared so Rollins says it’s just Dolph Ziggler and accepts.

Ascension is coming.

Divas Title: Naomi vs. Nikki Bella

Naomi is challenging, somehow due to Miz’s Hollywood connections. This
actually gets big match intros. Naomi knocks her out of the corner to
start and hits a kind of running double knee to the face for two. An
Alabama Slam and slingshot suplex get two each for the champ and we hit
the chinlock. That goes nowhere as Naomi fights up, only to collide with
Nikki to put both girls down. Miz comes out to cheer for Naomi, who snaps
Nikki’s throat across the top for two. Nikki sends her outside and Miz is
there for a pep talk. This brings out Jimmy to chase him off but the
distraction lets Nikki small package Naomi to retain at 4:15.

Rating: D+. The match was nothing special but this was perfect for the
story. You can tell they’ve actually put something together here and have
some thought to it. They’re using real life and fictitious characters to
make something interesting and I’m interested in seeing where it’s going.
Why don’t they do this more often?

As soon as the match ends and Naomi looks at Jimmy, Cole tells us about a



poll on the WWE App that thinks Miz is up to no good. That line sums up
one of WWE’s biggest problems right now. We have an interesting
story going on with another new development but COle has to
stop  to  plug  a  totally  meaningless  poll  that  hasn’t  been
mentioned until just now and tells us something that anyone
with  a  brain  could  figure  out.  Stop  telling  us  about
everything else you can think of to plug and talk about what’s
going on right in front of you.

Adam Rose vs. Kane

The Bunny is now in a neck brace. Kane knocks Rose down to start but
walks into a clothesline and a high cross body, but Adam stops to dance.
The big boot and chokeslam end this in 1:18.

Kane tombstones the Bunny again.

Rollins talks about how he’s going to go after John Cena and ruin
everything he does until the Authority comes back. If that means he has
to work with Paul Heyman and Brock Lesnar, so be it.

Seth Rollins vs. Dolph Ziggler

Non-title. Rollins, sporting bruised ribs, bails to the floor to start
before heading back inside, only to have Dolph throw him right back
outside. Back in and Seth kicks him in the ribs to take over before
dropping Dolph with some clotheslines. Ziggler tries a quick Zig Zag but
gets sent to the floor, allowing Noble to get in a cheap shot as we take
a break.

Back with Rollins in full control and taking his sweet time hammering on
Ziggler. A hard running clothesline puts Dolph down again and Rollins
sends him out to the floor. With Noble shouting encouragement in that
country accent, Rollins goes up but gets knocked down onto the ribs.
Dolph scores with a dropkick for two, ducks the enziguri and nails the
running DDT for two more.

Now Seth’s enziguri connects but he takes too much time going up,
allowing Dolph to run the corner for a top rope faceplant. The Stooges



offer a distraction so Dolph backdrops Rollins over the top and down onto
both of them. Fameasser gets two back inside but Noble nails Dolph with a
cheap shot. That earns the Stooges an ejection, setting up the Zig Zag
for the pin at 15:13.

Rating: B-. I’m torn here. For one thing, I’m glad that they give Ziggler
a big win like this, but at the same time they give Rollins a huge win
last night and then have him job here. The one time they should have had
a run-in finish and they actually have a fall. It does help that the
Stooges’ distraction led to the finish, but I’d have preferred if he
wasn’t pinned in the middle of the ring.

Ziggler escapes a beating to end the show.

Overall  Rating:  C-.  This  was  your  standard  Smackdown:  some  decent
wrestling, some one off matches, and nothing of note happening. There was
nothing special about this one and this week is already feeling more like
a headache than something to look forward to. Tomorrow’s special is
likely to feel like a glorified house show and Raw was nothing special
either. Is it any wonder why there’s no interest in the product at the
moment? Not only is the show dull, but there’s a ton of it at the moment.
It’s not the worst show, but there’s no reason to watch it, as usual.

Results

Roman Reigns b. Fandango – Spear

Usos/Erick Rowan b. Miz/Damien Mizdow/Luke Harper – Top rope splash to
Miz

Nikki Bella b. Naomi – Small package

Kane b. Adam Rose – Chokeslam

Dolph Ziggler b. Seth Rollins – Zig Zag

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new book on
the History of the Royal Rumble at Amazon for just $3.99 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B00PZ1GR7E

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B00PZ1GR7E


And check out my Amazon author page with wrestling books for under $4 at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

Finally, I’m holding a Holiday Special for my e-books: any two of them
for just $5.  Check out the details here.

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2014/11/28/holiday-sale/

Smackdown  –  December  12,
2014: Well Of Course They Did
Smackdown
Date:  December 12, 2014
Location: Columbus Civic Center, Columbus, Georgia
Commentators: Tom Phillips, Michael Cole, John Bradshaw Layfield

It’s the go home show for TLC and I’m actually looking forward to the
show. Granted it’s nowhere near as much as I was looking forward to
Takeover last night but that’s not a fair comparison. I’m sure the main
event will be yet another tag match with people from the Survivor Series
main event involved because Heaven forbid we ask the writers to come up
with ANYTHING else. Let’s get to it.

We open with a recap of the end of Raw with the latest huge brawl. These
things are really running together. Also do the recaps really need to go
on for three minutes?

Opening sequence.

Here’s Cena to open things up but Rollins interrupts him after just a few
seconds. Rollins says Cena is in this spot because he’s done exactly what
he’s promised to do over the last ten years. That all ends on Sunday
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though because Rollins will set the new standard of doing everything he
says he’ll do. The future may have to go through Cena, but there is no
future without Seth Rollins. You might even say that Cena’s time is up
and Rollins’ time is now.

Cena says this is the day that Rollins has become a man, because he
doesn’t see the Shield or Authority around him. Instead Cena sees a proud
man standing on his own for the first time. That’s exactly what Cena want
too, because Monday morning, Seth is going to have to look in the mirror
and say he isn’t ready. The future isn’t Sunday, next week or next year.
The future is now because John Cena is here.

Seth says Cena keeps talking about the future like it’s some far off
concept, but it’s been here since Rollins set foot in WWE and everything
leads to this Sunday. At TLC, Seth isn’t just taking away Cena’s chance
at being champion again. Sunday is the beginning of the end of John Cena.
A Cena chant starts up but Seth shouts it down, saying Cena becomes a
memory after TLC with the rise of the new standard bearer, Seth Rollins.

Cena calls Rollins a fool but if Rollins wants to talk like a man, he
needs to listen up. This is Cena’s life and if Seth thinks he’s getting
rid of Cena, he can line up with all the other people that have said
those same things. Rollins can stand with Rene Dupree, HHH, Orlando
Jordan and the Rock, because Cena has survived them all. REALLY good
exchange here, but I don’t buy Rollins having a chance on Sunday because
we have to get to Lesnar vs. Cena III, even though the interest doesn’t
seem to be there.

The main event is Rowan/Ryback/Ziggler vs. Harper/Show/Kane. Of course it
is.

The Ascension is coming. It’s about time.

Usos vs. Cesaro/Tyson Kidd

Miz/Mizdow are on commentary and Mizdow has a mini-Slammy. Before the
match, Kidd and Cesaro say they’re ready to grab the brass ring like
Vince told them to. That line is sounding more and more like a plot
device every week. Jimmy and Kidd get things going as Naomi is watching



in the back. Off to Jey for a top rope elbow to the arm but Tyson drives
him into the corner for some shoulders from Cesaro.

Jey loses his shirt but drives Cesaro into the corner for a tag off to
his brother. That’s fine with Cesaro who slams Jimmy down for two and
slaps on the chinlock. Back up and a dropkick puts Cesaro on the floor,
setting up the big dive from Jimmy. Kidd gets in a kick from the apron as
Miz gets a call from his agent. Apparently it’s about Naomi so Miz leaves
to talk to her. We take a break and come back with Jimmy fighting out of
a chinlock, only to get caught in an overhead belly to belly for two.

Kidd comes in for a chinlock of his own but he misses a legdrop on the
apron. It’s still not enough for a hot tag though as Cesaro kicks Jey to
the floor. There’s the Swing but Kidd dropkicks Jimmy out of the air in a
painful looking spot. Cesaro misses a charge into the post though and an
enziguri finally allows the tag to Jey. House is cleaned with the Samoan
drop and running Umaga attack but everything breaks down. Jey superkicks
Cesaro’s head off and the Superfly Splash is enough for the pin at 11:53.

Rating: C+. This was better than I was expecting with Kidd and Cesaro
working well enough together. The division is in need of some fresh teams
so why not have two guys that are ready to move up to the next level? If
nothing else that swing into the dropkick is a great spot and could be a
solid finisher.

Miz/Mizdow are in the back with Naomi and suggest that she split time
between Hollywood and WWE. Naomi gives a badly scripted response about
how she knows what Miz is up to, but Miz says his agent wants to keep
this going. He talked the agent off the ledge but the agent doesn’t want
to work with someone with such a jealous husband. Naomi needs to sort
Jimmy out and soon.

After a break, Naomi runs into the Usos and goes off on Jimmy for not
having her back. She leaves and Jey says let her cool off. Jimmy knew
this was going to happen and yells about how Miz is messing with them.
Jey says Jimmy has two days to get his head right because this is exactly
what Miz wants.

Video on Cena vs. Lesnar which transitions into Cena vs. Rollins.



Bray Wyatt says he offered Ambrose a path to salvation but Dean turned
him down. This is no longer about what could have been but now it’s about
what will be. In two thousand years, people will still be talking about
the things Wyatt will do to Dean this Sunday. Run.

Alicia Fox vs. Nikki Bella

Non-title and AJ is on commentary with her Slammy in her arms like a
baby. Fox nails a quick dropkick to start and works on an armbar. JBL and
Cole debate the differences between the Women’s Title and Divas Title as
Fox charges into a knee in the corner. Back in and AJ says Nikki is like
the head cheerleader from an 80s movie. A hammerlock slam gets two for
Nikki and she cranks on both arms with a knee in the back. Fox fights up
again but misses a boot in the corner, earning her a forearm to the jaw.
The Rack Attack is good for the pin at 4:16.

Rating: C-. I can’t believe I’m saying this but the current Divas story
is growing on me. It’s amazing how much easier these things are to sit
through when I don’t have to listen to the Bellas talking about how hard
they’ve worked and had to fight to get here. Nikki is actually getting
better in the ring and can have a passable match and the idea of AJ
fighting the Bellas is a good enough story. Well assuming you ignore Brie
just siding with her sister again after all those months of fighting.

Nikki Racks Fox again while talking trash to AJ.

We recap the Slammy winners from Monday.

Big E. vs. Goldust

Goldust takes over to start with a powerslam and DDT for two each. Big E.
comes back with a clothesline and belly to belly, only to charge into a
spinebuster for another near fall. The Big Ending is escaped and Big E.
charges into a knee. Not that it matters as Big E. pops up and hits the
Big Ending for the pin at 2:15.

We look at Reigns winning Superstar of the Year.

Jack Swagger vs. Titus O’Neil



Swagger drives him into the corner to start and knocks Titus outside,
only to be sent shoulder first into the post for two. Titus hammers away
and kicks Jack’s head off before choking on the ropes. A slam doesn’t
work though as Jack rolls over into the Patriot Lock for the submission
at 2:24.

Rusev and Lana interrupt We The People and pose with the title.

Video on Ambrose vs. Wyatt’s TLC match. I really hope they go insane with
it to give this the blowoff it deserves.

Dean is sitting under a ladder in the back. He’s heard Bray Wyatt talk
about them like they’re viking warriors but Dean is just a gutter rat or
a dog that loves to fight. The two of them weren’t meant to rule together
but to beat each other to pieces forever. This Sunday, when Dean has
Bray’s whole world in his hands, he’s going to crush it.

Big Show/Kane/Luke Harper vs. Dolph Ziggler/Erick Rowan/Ryback

All the weapons are set up around the ring of course. Kane and Ziggler
get things going with a dropkick and cross body putting the big man down.
Off to Rowan for a big slam as we take an early break. Back with Rowan
hammering Show down against the ropes and out to the floor. Erick misses
a charge into the post though and Show stands on his back. Kane comes in
and hammers away again before it’s off to Harper for a chinlock.

That goes nowhere so Kane comes in for a double clothesline to put both
guys down. The hot tag brings in Ziggler to clean house, including
countering Kane’s powerbomb into a faceplant for two. Kane never liked
Kidman though so he kicks Dolph’s head off for two as we take another
break. Back again with Ziggler fighting back on Harper but getting
catapulted into the middle rope for two.

The canned chants want Ryback as Kane charges into a boot in the corner
but Big Show breaks up the tag. Ziggler dropkicks the big man’s knee out
and counters the chokeslam into a sleeper instead of, you know, tagging.
Show easily escapes and hits the chokeslam for two. The KO Punch misses
and Ziggler hits a Zig Zag out of nowhere. Dolph finally tags Ryback to
clean house as everything breaks down. Show runs over Rowan on the floor



and Ryback Meathooks Luke. There’s the Shell Shock for the pin at 17:08.

Rating: C. OF COURSE THEY HAD HARPER TAKE THE PIN! Of course they did. I
mean, we can’t have Big Show and Kane, who are almost NINETY YEARS OLD
combined job to Ryback so let’s just have the Intercontinental Champion
do it instead. I know I harp on this every week but I really want an
answer. Why in the world are Big Show and Kane immune from taking a fall?

Harper may be the current Intercontinental Champion and he has a bright
future in front of him. On the other hand we have two former World
Champions who have been around for about thirty five years combined ans
neither of them can job to Ryback? This happens week to week with all the
young guys taking falls because we have to protect these two? I really do
want an answer to this because it’s one of the most maddening things
going on in WWE right now.

Post match the weapons are brought in and Dolph dives off the ladder to
knock down all three giants on the floor to end the show.

Overall Rating: C-. Standard issue Smackdown here although with a good
exchange from Rollins and Cena. That being said, I have no reason to
believe Seth has a chance on Sunday which kind of defeats the purpose.
That’s the problem with some of their long term stuff: they’ve locked in
Lesnar vs. Cena and nothing that happens between now and then matters.

The rest of the show was your usual stuff, but man alive I’m sick of
these same people fighting. We’ve seen it for over a month now and
hopefully it ends after Sunday. These writers come up with one idea every
few months and then ride it out until there’s nothing left to get out of
it. This whole company needs a shakeup and something fresh, which doesn’t
seem to be happening anytime soon.

Results

Usos b. Cesaro/Tyson Kidd – Superfly Splash to Cesaro

Nikki Bella b. Alicia Fox – Rack Attack

Big E. b. Goldust – Big Ending



Jack Swagger b. Titus O’Neil – Patriot Lock

Ryback/Dolph Ziggler/Erick Rowan b. Big Show/Kane/Luke Harper – Shell
Shock to Harper

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new book on
the History of the Royal Rumble at Amazon for just $3.99 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B00PZ1GR7E

And check out my Amazon author page with wrestling books for under $4 at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

Finally, I’m holding a Holiday Special for my e-books: any two of them
for just $5.  Check out the details here.

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2014/11/28/holiday-sale/

Reviewing the Review – Monday
Night Raw: December 8, 2014
Monday  was another special edition of Raw that really didn’t feel all
that special. We had the annual Slammy Awards and they really didn’t feel
like they meant anything this time around. Other than that it was the go
home show for TLC, meaning it’s time for Big Show vs. Cena. Again. Let’s
get to it.

I already wrote a full column on the awards themselves so I’ll skip over
talking about them here.
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Seth Green was the guest host and was fine in the role. Well as fine as a
totally unnecessary guest host can be on this show.

The Stooges helped Rollins beat Ziggler. This was one of those little
things that help me get through a match, as Ziggler didn’t do a clean
job. You know, meaning he’s not Rollins or Harper against Ryback but
that’s another story for later in the week. The match was nothing special
due to time constraints.

Kofi beat Stardust in another nothing match. New Day is growing on me and
a win over the Dusts on Sunday’s pre-show should help things out a good
bit.

We got an interesting exchange between Heyman and Rollins with Paul
trying to fire Seth up before his tables match on Sunday. I like that
little hint that Heyman and Lesnar are scared of Cena as it plays up the
continuity of Cena having Lesnar beaten in their last match. Actually
this is the kind of thing that makes the rest of the show so frustrating:
they’re clearly capable of having a well thought out story like this but
it gets weighed down by so many other things that it’s almost impossible
to get through the rest of the show.

Charlotte debuted and got pinned by Natalya in two and a half minutes. My
guess is WWE thinks the fans aren’t going to remember this in a few
months when Charlotte shows up again. This would be the opposite of what
I saw in the previous segment: instead of thinking their way through a
well done story with good continuity, they’re basically saying “eh screw
it. No one is going to care.” It’s a problem that could be solved so
easily: either don’t have Charlotte appear here, have her appear with
some other NXT girl, or have her win. Seriously you couldn’t put her out
there against Rosa?

Bray came out and explained that the rocking chair used to belong to
Abigail and that he first saw her sitting in it. I love the little bits
we  get  of  Bray’s  backstory  but  most  of  it  is  left  to  our  own
imaginations, which is how something like that should be. Dean returned
(did he ever actually leave?) and had another great moment by returning
in an ambulance, complete with smoke coming out of the back. They had a



big brawl and Bray ran off with Dean laying on the table, begging him to
come back. It’s an awesome visual, but it makes me wonder what the point
was in having Dean do a stretcher job when they’re just going to ignore
it like three days later. Again with the continuity issues.

Cena promised to put Rollins through a table in serious mode.

Harper and Rowan had a very quick brawl ending in a DQ. Again, save that
big match for a PPV showdown like you should. Doing something like this
was fine though because it didn’t matter and didn’t end in a fall. Then
again this was Harper vs. Rowan so WWE actually cares about them, unlike
Charlotte.

Naomi is going to Hollywood for an audition but Jimmy is worried about
Miz. This makes Naomi think he doesn’t trust her as this story continues
to be one of the best done things they have going on right now.

The Russians admitted they hurt Zeb, drawing out Swagger to try and break
Rusev’s ankle. This ends how you would expect it to.

Ryback/the Usos beat Miz/Mizdow/Kane with Ryback pinning Miz, BECAUSE WE
CAN’T FREAKING PIN KANE AND A CHAMPION HAS TO DO A FREAKING JOB! More on
this on Smackdown.

AJ made Summer tap to the Black Widow in yet another nothing match.

The Stooges still won’t let Big Show do a job as they ran in to give Cena
the  DQ  win.  Again,  we  can  job  a  champion  on  Raw  (and  another  on
Smackdown) but Big Show has to be protected. This is the most perplexing
thing going on in WWE at the moment and I really do not understand it.

The show ended with the Survivor Series teams brawling and Cena going
through a table. I couldn’t remember this ending earlier today when I was
watching Smackdown because it’s so similar to the endings we’ve seen in
the last few weeks. That’s a really bad sign.

Overall Raw was the exact same thing we’ve seen for weeks but with an
awards  ceremony  going  on  in  the  background.  WWE  is  really  needing
something to freshen things up at the moment and it’s getting harder and
harder to sit through these shows. You’ll occasionally get a flash of



good but it gets dragged right back down into the same drek that we’ve
been sitting through for months with one idea being repeated for months
and long promos that set up another Cena vs. Lesnar match that people
don’t care to see.

Between that and Kane/Big Show not being allowed to job but champions or
young stars losing almost every week, it’s really hard to get behind
something in WWE. That’s what NXT is for I guess, which continues to be
by far and away more entertaining because they don’t try to do so many
other things besides just have a wrestling show.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new book on
the History of the Royal Rumble at Amazon for just $3.99 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B00PZ1GR7E

And check out my Amazon author page with wrestling books for under $4 at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

Finally, I’m holding a Holiday Special for my e-books: any two of them
for just $5.  Check out the details here.

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2014/11/28/holiday-sale/

Monday Night Raw – December
8, 2014: Worst In Awards Show
Monday  Night Raw
Date: December 8, 2014
Location: Bon Secours Wellness Arena, Greenville, South Carolina
Commentators: Michael Cole, John Bradshaw Layfield, Jerry Lawler
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It’s the Slammys! These shows used to be a highlight of the year but now
they’re just there as a background for a usually boring show. However,
there’s usually a good ending to these shows but with tonight being the
go home show for Sunday’s TLC show, it’s hard to say how big of a
surprise we’re going to get. Let’s get to it.

We start with a Tonight On Raw preview, focusing on Cena vs. Big Show in
the main event.

Jerry Lawler brings out Seth Green to host the show. Seth says this is
our awards show and you can vote for the winners of the awards on the WWE
App. Miz and Mizdow cut him off though (minus the belts). The amusing
thing here is that Green is 5’4 so they TOWER over him. Miz gives a pitch
about being the A-lister Seth needs, but Green says Mizdow is the real A-
lister. Mizdow smiles but Miz cuts him off, only to have Damien do a
“call me” sign behind Miz’s back. Anyway they’re here for the THIS IS
AWESOME Award. The nominees:

Occupy Raw

Stephanie McMahon getting arrested for slapping Brie

The Authority being eliminated/Sting debuting

Steve Austin, The Rock and Hulk Hogan opening Wrestlemania

We’ll get the winner after the first match.

Dolph Ziggler vs. Seth Rollins

Ziggler backdrops him to the floor and we take a break thirty seconds in.
Back with Rollins in control and driving a knee into Dolph’s ribs. We hit
the chinlock for a bit before Dolph sends him face first into the buckle
to get a breather. The Stinger Splash and elbow drop get two but Seth
blocks the running DDT. Ziggler counters the buckle bomb into a sunset
flip and now the running DDT is good for two. Back up and they head to
the corner with Ziggler shrugging Dolph down, only to have the Stooges
shove him off, setting up the Curb Stomp for the pin at 7:20.

Rating: C. They didn’t have time to do anything but at least Ziggler



didn’t lose clean. I can live with a heel cheating to win and beating a
hot star, evne though he’s going into an Intercontinental Title shot this
coming Sunday. Why would we need to keep Ziggler strong for something
like that?

Sting debuting wins the THIS IS AWESOME Award. Of course Sting isn’t here
so Seth is going to accept on his behalf, but Seth comes up and takes the
trophy because Sting is responsible for the Authority being gone and Seth
deserves it.

Here are some Slammys awarded on the pre-show:

Insult of the Year – Rock insulting Lana and Rusev

Tag Team of the Year – Usos

Breakout Star of the Year – Dean Ambrose

Hashtag of the Year – RKOOUTTANOWHERE

Fan Participation – YOU SOLD OUT to Seth Rollins

Kofi Kingston vs. Stardust

Stardust takes Kofi down to start and steps on his chest before the
referee breaks it up in the ropes. A chinlock goes as far as you would
expect it to and Kofi fights up with a hurricanrana. Some dropkicks put
Starudust down and the NEW DAY Drop (no more Boom) sets up a running knee
in the corner. A high cross body is enough to pin Stardust at 2:58.

Johnny Ace is presenting Surprise Return of the Year. After suggesting
the People Power replace the Authority, here are the nominees:

Hulk Hogan

Batista

The Rock

Ultimate Warrior

Winner announced after How To Download The App and a break. After we’re



back, Ultimate Warrior wins.

Rollins is in the back with the Stooges when the run into Paul Heyman.
Seth sends the Stooges away so he can talk to Heyman about the tables
match. He thinks he might be next in line to face the Beast after he
beats Cena, but promises that his cash-in will come when Lesnar and
Heyman least expect it. Heyman is fine with that, but his client might as
well be champion for life. However, that doesn’t stop Rollins from being
the future. John Cena is standing in his way, so if Rollins wants to be
the future, he needs to make sure that Cena is stuck in the past. Rollins
seems to like the idea.

Video on NXT Women’s Champion Charlotte.

Charlotte vs. Natalya

Non-title of course. We get a WOO to start and Charlotte drives knees
into the ribs to start. She stomps Natalya down against the ropes but
gets caught in a quick choke to slow her down. That’s fine with Charlotte
who just pounds away at her face. A slap makes Charlotte even madder but
Natalya takes out the legs as they hit the mat. Charlotte drops her again
with a wicked chop and drops a hard knee for two. Natalya tries the
Sharpshooter but gets countered into the Figure Four, which is countered
into a small package to give Natalya the pin at 2:30.

Tyson Kidd takes the spotlight like he did at Survivor Series.

Santino presents the OMG Shocking Moment of the Year. He says he was
shocked just now by seeing Luke Harper take a shower. Usually he’s
watching the Divas take showers….but he’s not a creep. The nominees are:

Seth Sells Out

Nikki Turns On Brie

Bray Wyatt’s Children’s Choir

The Streak Is Conquered

The winner is of course the Streak being conquered. Lesnar’s music plays



but we get Heyman instead for a very brief acceptance speech without
saying anything of note.

Here’s Bray Wyatt to talk about seeing her for the first time in that
rocking chair beneath the Cypress tree. We see Dean destroying the chair
last week and Bray says Dean destroyed something that can’t be replaced.
That leads us to Dean having his throat crushed on Smackdown in
retaliation. Bray asks if that shocks or frightens us. No one here knows
what they’re dealing with and he despises all of us.

If you get too close to him, you will get burned by his fire as he stands
on top of that ladder. Bray won’t allow us to cry for him though as Dean
deserves what’s coming. He repeats Tables Ladders and Chairs over and
over again until an ambulance drives into the arena. Dean pops out in a
neck brace and pulls a table out of the ambulance. He throws it on the
ramp before pulling out a ladder and chair to go with it.

There goes the neck brace and Dean drags the ladder and chair to the
ring. He throws the chair in and nails Bray in the ribs with the ladder.
Dean throws in a chair and hits Bray square in the head with it. A table
comes in as well but Wyatt rolls to the floor. Dean lays on the table
with the chair over him. Bray comes back down and gets another chair
thrown at him. This Sunday, Dean is going to become the monster and eat
Bray alive.

Seth Green brings out Jerry Lawler to present Diva of the Year. The
nominees are:

Brie Bella

Nikki Bella

AJ Lee

Paige

The girls are shown in the back when Titus O’Neil shows up in a tuxedo
for some reason. AJ wins and nothing seems to come of the cameo. She says
that she promised to redefine the term Diva three years ago. Next year
she hopes that next year, it’s Bayley, Sasha Banks, Charlotte, Emma or



Paige is up here on the throne. She’s not done being queen though and
will get her title back this week.

Cena talks about Vince telling Austin that the locker room needs to step
up. That might fire up Seth Rollins, so maybe Rollins wants Big Show to
wear him out tonight. This Sunday, Rollins has to put him through a
table, which is good for Seth because he can’t pin Cena or make him tap
out. If Cena can’t win this Sunday, maybe it’s time for him to step down
so Seth can step up. Tonight he’s going to slam a giant and shake South
Carolina because his time isn’t up yet. This Sunday, Rollins goes through
a table.

Erick Rowan vs. Luke Harper

Non-title and Harper brings a ladder with him. It’s a slugout to start
with Rowan getting the better of it and nailing a running splash in the
corner. That’s fine with Harper who nails a dropkick for one before
kicking Erick in the head. The Gator Roll doesn’t get Luke anywhere as
Rowan pops back up and nails some clotheslines. A full nelson slam gets
two on Harper and they head outside with Luke hitting Rowan with the
ladder for the DQ at 2:05.

Post match Rowan fights back and starts throwing the stairs into the
ring. Harper takes a big shot to the head and bails.

The Usos come up to Naomi to celebrate their Slammys. Jimmy says it’s the
second best thing to happen to him all year after marrying her. Naomi has
been talking to Miz’s agent and apparently it went well. Uso isn’t sure
but Naomi has a screen test later this week. That’s fine with Jimmy but
he’s going to Hollywood with her because Miz is involved in this somehow.
Naomi interprets this as Jimmy not trusting her.

Adam Rose comes out to present LOL Moment of the Year. The Bunny won
Animal of the Year earlier. Rose thinks he should be hosting and says the
fans know nothing when they disagree. The nominees are:

Mr. T.’s Mother’s Day message at the Hall of Fame ceremony

WeeLC



Mizdow the Stunt Double

Vickie Guerrero knocking Stephanie into pudding

The Bunny tries to open the envelope but Rose gives us Mizdow for the
win. Here he is along with Miz (and the belts this time), who actually
lets Mizdow have some spotlight for a bit. It’s only for a bit though as
Miz takes the trophy and says he can make us go through all these
emotions because he’s an actor. Miz: “I hear you. You want MIZ NOW and
you’re getting MIZ NOW!” Miz thanks the only one that has been there for
him since day one: the moneymaker. Mizdow doesn’t seem that offended.

Here are some other winners.

Faction of the Year – Shield

Rivalry of the Year – Bryan vs. Authority

Raw Guest Star of the Year – Jackman

Twitter Handle of the Year – @HeelZiggler

Couple of the Year – Bryan/Brie Bella

Here are Lana and Rusev for a chat. Lana runs down the American economy
and President Obama before moving on to the Real Americans. Lana: “That
is an LOL moment!” Cue Swagger, who will be challenging Rusev for the
title on Sunday, to say that Rusev broke Colter’s leg, so he’s going to
snap Rusev’s ankle. Jack charges and ducks the running superkick before
dropping the ankle on the barricade. There’s the Patriot Lock on the
floor and Rusev kind of taps until referees make the save.

New Day vs. Goldust/Stardust on Sunday’s pre-show.

Usos/Ryback vs. Kane/Miz/Damien Mizdow

Seth Green is on commentary. Kane slams Ryback to start as Seth talks
about Battlestar Galactica. The Usos come in to start in on the arm but
the announcers are too busy taking pictures. Off to Miz to stomp away on
Jey before a headlock takes the actor down. Lawler has to get the
announcers back on the match as Cole does his traditional driving off a



cliff of a tangent. Jey hammers away on Miz and grabs a suplex, so Mizdow
comes in and mimes getting hit in the face before raising his arm like
he’s about to be suplexed. He flips over then dives over the top after
Miz is sent flying.

Back from a break with Kane holding Jey in a chinlock before it’s off to
Miz for a Reality Check. Jey finally breaks free and tags in Ryback to
clean house. Everything breaks down and the Usos escape a double
chokeslam and nail Kane with a double superkick. Jey dives onto Kane but
Jimmy gets low bridged to the floor when charging at Miz. The Meathook
and Shell Shock end Miz at 9:52.

Rating: C. This was a quick match that combined the two feuds into one
and there’s nothing wrong with that. Jimmy vs. Miz is at least a fresh
story and something that fits the characters instead of being shoehorned
in. Ryback continues to get a push, even though he’s lost some momentum
after that performance at Survivor Series.

Green celebrates with the winners.

We look back at the first Slammys in 1986.

Here’s Ricky Steamboat to present Match of the Year. He gives a very nice
speech about what it means to have a classic match to introduce the
nominees.

Daniel Bryan vs. Randy Orton vs. Batista – Wrestlemania XXX

John Cena vs. Bray Wyatt – Payback

Shield vs. Evolution – Extreme Rules

Team Cena vs. Team Authority – Survivor Series

Team Cena vs. Team Authority wins with Ziggler coming out to accept.
Ziggler sounds very touched by this and says they’re going to build off
of it because this belongs to all of the fans.

AJ Lee vs. Summer Rae

Summer mocks AJ for winning the award earlier and AJ goes right at her,



only to eat a wheelbarrow slam for two. A spinwheel kick that misses by
six inches gets two on AJ before we hit a quickly broken chinlock. AJ
pops up and Black Widows Summer for the submission at 2:18.

Rob Van Dam is here to present the Extreme Moment of the Year. The
nominees are:

Brock Lesnar’s 16 suplexes to John Cena

Kane tombstoning Bryan on the steps and the announcers’ table

Chris Jericho diving off the cage and onto Bray Wyatt

Seth Rollins Curb Stomps Dean Ambrose onto cinder blocks

Jericho wins and Fandango comes out to accept on his behalf. You’ll never
forget his name you see.

Saint Mick does his merchandise shilling.

Big Show says no one is going to forgive him for what he does so he’s
going to destroy Cena tonight.

Booker T. is presenting Superstar of the Year.

Dean Ambrose

Bray Wyatt

Roman Reigns

Brock Lesnar

Bray Wyatt

John Cena

Seth Rollins

After a break, the winner is Roman Reigns. He’s actually in the building
tonight to accept the award and says this may not be the brass ring but
it’s a step in the right direction. It doesn’t matter if you’re at the



top of the stairs, he’s stepping up and you can believe that.

Chris Jericho is Guest GM next week.

John Cena vs. Big Show

Big Show’s music comes on at 11:00pm EST so this is going to be quick.
Cena charges right at him and gets headbutted down. A shoulder bounces
off Show and he chokes Cena on the ropes. Cena avoids a charge in the
corner and grabs a DDT, only to walk into a side slam to put him right
back down. Off to a bearhug for a bit before Cena jumps onto the giant’s
back for a sleeper. Show flips him forward but misses the KO Punch,
allowing Cena to hit a belly to back. The Shuffle is countered by a
chokeslam but Cena slips out and AA’s Show for two as Rollins and the
Stooges come in for the DQ at 5:43.

Rating: D. This was every Cena vs. Big Show match you’ve ever seen and
with the ending that everyone and their mother (even Mr. T.’s) knew was
coming. It’s not the worst match in the world, but what could they
possibly do in less than six minutes with a completely telegraphed
ending?

Rollins loads up a ladder for a super Curb Stomp but Ziggler makes the
save. Cena and Ziggler beat up the Stooges but Big Show knocks them both
out. Cue Rowan but Harper jumps him from behind. Show chokeslams him onto
the steps so here’s Ryback for the late save. He posts Show and Meathooks
Harper before setting up a table. The Shell Shock is broken up by Kane
with a chair but Ziggler takes out Kane. Some superkicks drop Big Show,
only to have Harper put Dolph through a table. Cena AA’s Harper, only to
eat a Curb Stomp. Rollins loads up the announcers’ table and TripleBombs
Cena through to end the show.

Overall Rating: D+. Well that happened. This was one of those shows where
there just wasn’t anything to talk about. The Ambrose vs. Wyatt segment
was good but it’s not enough to carry a three hour show. This was much
more a go home show with a few other things going on in the background.
Sunday should be fun but we really need to get to Wrestlemania season to
breathe some life into this company again. The show wasn’t even horrible
but there’s just nothing here worth seeing.



Results

Seth Rollins b. Dolph Ziggler – Curb Stomp

Kofi Kingston b. Stardust – High cross body

Natalya b. Charlotte – Small package

Erick Rowan b. Luke Harper via DQ when Harper hit Rowan with a ladder

Usos/Ryback b. Miz/Damien Mizdow/Kane – Shell Shock to Miz

AJ Lee b. Summer Rae – Black Widow

John Cena b. Big Show via DQ when Seth Rollins interfered

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new book on
the History of the Royal Rumble at Amazon for just $3.99 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B00PZ1GR7E

And check out my Amazon author page with wrestling books for under $4 at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

Finally, I’m holding a Holiday Special for my e-books: any two of them
for just $5.  Check out the details here.

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2014/11/28/holiday-sale/

Reviewing the Review – Monday
Night Raw: December 4, 2014
This  is an interesting time for WWE as we just got done with a dull week
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after dropping off a high peak. However, with a show like TLC coming up,
there’s only so much work that needs to be done. You can just split up
Team Cena vs. the Authority and make a bunch of gimmick matches out of
them, which works well enough due to the show being naturally fun. Let’s
get to it.

We opened with the Anonymous Raw GM computer talking, only to be cut off
by Cena, who didn’t want to rehash this stupid gimmick. Thankfully that
more or less was the end of the computer for most of the night because it
really doesn’t need to be around. However, the computer did create a
major match at TLC: Cena vs. Rollins in a tables match, where Cena can
lose his #1 contendership. Rollins has nothing to gain but pride, but
that might change as we go along.

The rest of the segment was filled out, because Heaven forbid the opening
segment isn’t twenty minutes long, with a huge brawl involving pretty
much everyone from the elimination tag, eventually setting up a six man
tag for the main event. Again, this could have been cut down by ten
minutes but that’s the rule of thumb anymore. The good guys got the worst
of it with Cena going through a table.

The Usos won a long Tag Team Turmoil match to earn a shot at the Tag Team
Titles. As usual I’m not a fan of these matches as a lot of the falls end
way too soon, which makes you wonder why the regular matches don’t end
that fast. The important thing here though was the post match scene, as
Miz offered Jimmy Uso’s wife Naomi a producer’s card, likely trying to
get into her husband’s head. This led to Jimmy coming out and knocking
the heck out of Miz later on. I love these little angles that enhance
what would be an otherwise run of the mill match. Do more things like
this.

In another important moment, Erick Rowan is revealed as a genius guitar
playing wine enthusiast. I did a full column on this last night so I’ll
keep it short here: adding little characteristics and details to people
make them far more interesting than they are in the ring. Give me
something that makes me want to see more, because the same matches aren’t
going to keep my interest up.



Rowan beat Big Show via DQ when Show hit him with the steps. Those have
been a recurring theme between the two of them so odds are we’re seeing
something stupid like a steps match at the PPV.

Rusev attacked Zeb Colter off screen and cost us Fandango vs. Swagger.
Jack came out a segment later to chase Rusev off and reignite their feud.

Mizdow beat Fernando in a dull match that took place so Jimmy could come
out and slap Miz.

Bray Wyatt beat R-Truth for the millionth time before calling out Ambrose
again. The key thing here was Dean breaking Bray’s chair, which gave us
some of the first real emotions from Wyatt. He looked human for the first
time and it opens up some interesting doors for the feud.

Naomi was AJ’s fan chosen partner to beat the Bellas in another lame
match. Naturally AJ made Nikki tap because what else would happen?

Paul Heyman put Lesnar’s appearances over as the most important thing
you’ll see all year, even though it doesn’t look like Brock is going to
be there until after TLC. He also asked who becomes #1 contender after
Cena loses at TLC, because Lesnar is going to smash whomever he faces.

The  main  event  was  Ryback/Cena/Ziggler  vs.  Kane/Harper/Rollins  with
Ziggler sunset flipping Harper for the pin. Big Show came in post match
and got beaten up to end the show. This was a very long match at over 25
minutes, but unfortunately it felt more long than good with a ton of
chinlocks. Ryback and Ziggler got to look good though as Cena continues
to be just kind of in the background like he has been since Survivor
Series. It’s kind of interesting for a change, but I could go for more of
him talking at least.

Overall the show was more interesting than last week, but they’re going
to have to give us something interesting at the Slammys next week. TLC is
going to be fun because of how insane things can be with all the
gimmicks, but they better be thankful that they only have three weeks to
fill because these shows are really getting dull. Granted it probably has
something to do with us seeing these exact same things on the way to
Survivor Series, but when has that ever stopped the writing staff before?



Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new book on
the History of the Royal Rumble at Amazon for just $3.99 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B00PZ1GR7E

And check out my Amazon author page with wrestling books for under $4 at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

Finally, I’m holding a Holiday Special for my e-books: any two of them
for just $5.  Check out the details here.

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2014/11/28/holiday-sale/

New  Column:  The  Details  In
The Devil
Looking  at  what  hopefully  is  a  change  in  how  lame  most
gimmicks have been for the last few years.

 

http://www.wrestlingrumors.net/kbs-review-details-devil/32354/

Smackdown – October 24, 2014:
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In Search Of A Gas Station
Smackdown
Date:  October 24, 2014
Location: Intrust Bank Arena, Wichita, Kansas
Commentators: Michael Cole, Tom Phillips, John Bradshaw Layfield

It’s the final show before Hell in a Cell and things are all set. The
main story coming out of Raw is Seth Rollins finally attacking Randy
Orton, his partner on Monday, by Curb Stomping him to end the show. This
is likely going to help set up Orton’s face turn and then Orton vs.
Rollins, which could be some very interesting stuff down the line. Let’s
get to it.

Here’s Ambrose to open things up. Ambrose talks about defying the laws of
physics because he keeps getting back up no matter what the Authority
does to him. Yeah it hurts to get knocked down so many times, but the
difference between someone like he and Mick Foley is that Foley is a nice
guy. Dean doesn’t have anything to live for beside hurting the people
that hurt him. He’s been waiting for this day since Rollins stabbed him
in the back for business so if Rollins has any final words, come out here
and say them now.

Rollins pops up on screen and says Dean can’t call him out. Seth is the
one that does the calling out and he’ll be doing that later tonight. It
was always Dean believing that something special was coming from the
Shield but Seth was just using it to get ready for his big moment. On
Sunday, Dean Ambrose goes away and Rollins can cash in his contract to
become World Champion. Dean wraps it up by saying they’ll burn together
on Sunday, but Seth will burn alone.

Miz/Damien Mizdow vs. Los Matadores

Sheamus is on commentary. Damien hammers on Diego to start and it’s
quickly off to Miz who gets chopped in the corner. Miz comes right back
with ten forearms to the chest to annoy Sheamus but the champ is just
bored. It’s back to Damien, but Fernando kicks him in the face to take
over and make the tag to Diego. They head outside for a Figure Four on
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Diego as Miz puts one on Fernando for the submission at 2:56.

Bo Dallas interrupts the Dusts’ odd chat of the week. They’re in a six
man later and Bo thinks they just need to Bolieve. Goldust: “What a
weirdo.”

AJ Lee vs. Alicia Fox

Still non-title despite Fox pinning AJ on Monday. Fox takes her down to
start but gets caught in a guillotine choke. Paige, in Fox’s corner,
shouts instructions to get out of the hold and Fox takes over for the
first time. Lee fights out of a chinlock but gets slammed down with ease.
Paige gets on the apron but AJ slams them together, setting up a rollup
for the pin at 2:04. So AJ now needs heel miscommunication to beat Alicia
Fox?

Remember that Wyatt Family video where the Family is free but Bray is
never free? Well it’s airing again here.

We get a sitdown interview from earlier in the week with Big Show to talk
about what happened with the soldier on Monday. Show asked for the
interview and we see a clip from the incident to get things going. Big
Show talks about how personal some of the things Rusev say can get but
Rusev attacked the soldier when the incident was over. He has a lot of
friends who are Russians (seriously) and he’s had to apologize to them
more than once.

Show has been lucky enough to go around the world and meet some wealthy
people, but those aren’t his heroes. He gets to meet his heroes when he
goes around the world and meets the servicemen and women who defend this
country. A few years back he met a two star general who broke down when
meeting Big Show because it was such a big deal.

Now we get a clip of Big Show’s “idol” (to be fair Show laughs this off)
Hulk Hogan saying no one is more American than the Big Show. On Sunday,
Show is going to feel the power of America and it’s going to carry him to
victory. We close out the interview where Show says he can’t keep his
emotions under control but he’ll knock Rusev out for a pin on Sunday.
This was longer than it needed to be and I see no reason for it not to



take place in the arena.

Intercontinental Title: Dolph Ziggler vs. Cesaro

Cesaro is challenging after pinning Dolph on Monday. Why the Divas didn’t
do the same isn’t quite clear. They hit the mat to start with Ziggler
actually in control but getting nailed in the ribs. Dolph flips out of a
monkey flip attempt and gets two off a rollup. A nice pinfall reversal
sequence ends with Ziggler nailing a dropkick for two but Cesaro sends
him shoulder first into the post.

Back from a break with Cesaro putting on a sleeper but having to break up
Ziggler’s sleeper a few seconds later. Dolph’s hurricanrana is countered
so he comes back with a sunset flip for two instead. The running DDT is
countered into a spin out slam for two as Cesaro is getting frustrated. A
big boot and powerbomb get two more but the Swing is countered into a
small package for two. Cesaro loads up an uppercut but gets Zig Zagged to
retain the title at 11:25.

Rating: C+. Nice match but was there a need to have Dolph lose via pin on
Monday? Couldn’t you accomplish the same thing by having them both get
counted out or something like that, setting up a big match on Sunday?
Heaven forbid of course because we need to give Cesaro another win over a
champion to make him strong, even though you could do the same by having
him Neutralize Ziggler on the floor and win by countout. That might be
too much creativity though so it’s clear why it didn’t happen.

Nikki Bella/Cameron/Summer Rae vs. Brie Bella/Naomi/Natalya

Only Brie gets an entrance because we need BRIE MODE. Brie and Cameron
get things going and Cameron actually manages to not botch anything in
the first ten seconds. She elbows Brie down and starts a YES chant before
it’s off to Summer for a clothesline. We get a totally genuine Brie chant
as she kicks Summer down but Cameron takes Naomi off the apron. Nikki
comes in for the Rack and the pin on Brie at 2:02. Well that happened.

Post match Nikki says for thirty days, she’ll be the evil sister and Brie
can be the Cinderbella. This is what I sit through for you people.
Remember that.



Hell in a Cell by the numbers.

Video on Orton vs. Cena.

Hogan picks Cena to win on Sunday.

Usos/Mark Henry vs. Goldust/Stardust/Bo Dallas

Dallas runs from Henry to start so it’s Stardust and Jey starting
instead. A headbutt has Stardust in trouble so it’s off to Jimmy vs.
Goldust. The Usos clothesline Goldust out to the floor and we take a
break. Back with Stardust clotheslining Jimmy before it’s off to Goldist
for some choking. We hit the chinlock for a bit but Jimmy fights up for
an enziguri. The hot tag brings in Henry for clotheslines as everything
breaks down. Jey dives onto Goldust and it’s Dallas alone with Mark.
Henry throws him into the corner but has to World’s Strongest Slam
Stardust, allowing Bo to hook the Bodog for the pin on Henry at 8:00.

Rating: D+. This was every six man tag with two different people to
supplement the standard tag match that we’ve seen a half dozen times now.
I don’t know what there is to gain by having Dallas pin Henry again as
you would think we got the idea when he beat him twice in a row, but that
might require a fresh thought from creative.

Ziggler is in the back bragging about his wins when Cesaro comes in and
says Dolph got lucky. Cesaro calls the title the most prestigious in the
company and asks for a 2/3 falls match for the title on Sunday.

Here are Rollins and the Stooges to the ring where there are some tables
covered with weapons. Rollins says he bought in for the millionth time
and says it’s foreign to everyone here in Kansas. There are no rules on
Sunday so let’s have a preview of what Ambrose is in store for on Sunday.
Seth starts with the handcuffs because Dean has surprised him from
different places. Now he can have Ambrose in one place.

Next up is a screwdriver to prove that Dean has been a screwup all along.
Seth picks up a lead pipe to prove that Dean is indeed destructable
before moving on to a chair which stared the whole thing. We get to the
point now as Rollins calls Dean out because this is his chance to have



things one on one.

There’s no Ambrose though so maybe he’s smarter than Seth thought he was.
We see a clip from the end of Raw as Ambrose sneaks up behind Seth and
nails him with a kendo stick shot. The Stooges come in but Dean fights
them off and tries a powerbomb through a table. The Stooges finally do
their job and take Dirty Deeds before being elbowed through the tables to
end the show.

Overall Rating: C-. This was about everything other than the Orton vs.
Cena match which makes me think that it’s getting the main event slot,
despite it having no need to do so. The problem with Ambrose vs. Rollins
is they have to go insane with the violence to justify everything they’ve
talked about and I don’t think that’s going to be allowed. The show
should be entertaining but I don’t know if they’ll be able to take it far
enough or be able to resist going with Orton vs. Cena as the main event.
Nice build show this week but it’s clear that these stories are almost
out of gas.

Results

Miz/Damien Mizdow b. Los Matadores – Figure Four to Fernando

AJ Lee b. Alicia Fox – Rollup

Dolph Ziggler b. Cesaro – Zig Zag

Nikki Bella/Summer Rae/Cameron b. Brie Bella/Naomi/Natalya – Rack to Brie

Goldust/Stardust/Bo Dallas b. Usos/Mark Henry – Bodog to Henry

Monday Night Raw – September
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29, 2014: Dean Ambrose Is A
Samoan
Monday  Night Raw
Date: September 29, 2014
Location: Allstate Arena, Chicago, Illinois
Commentators: Michael Cole, John Bradshaw Layfield, Jerry Lawler

CM PUNK! CM PUNK! CM….sorry just getting ready for the crowd later in the
show. The main story at the moment seems to be the new Super Best Friends
of John Cena and Dean Ambrose facing off with the Authority as Roman
Reigns is out injured. There’s no sign of Brock Lesnar and it doesn’t
look like he’s going to be at Hell in a Cell. That opens up some doors
for interesting pay per view matches. Let’s get to it.

We open with a recap of the Authority vs. Cena and Ambrose last week.

Here are Stephanie and HHH as the announcers hype up the annual pink
theme for breast cancer. The fans chant for CM Punk and Stephanie asks
why the fans chant for quitters. It’s because they’re quitters themselves
and would love to just quit their jobs when things get serious. Stephanie
quickly switches over to Ambrose stealing the briefcase on Friday, which
means nothing because the contract inside belongs to Rollins. This
defiance of the Authority will not be tolerated.

This brings out Paul Heyman for his usual catchphrases and to talk about
how close Cena got to becoming champion. Rollins got close as well, but
how dare he try to cash in on Brock Lesnar with a curb stomp. Stephanie
gets in his face but here’s Seth Rollins to interrupt. He doesn’t really
apologize for what he did, but says everyone in the ring is glad Cena
isn’t champion again.

Rollins wants to become champion by beating the best, which is clearly
Brock Lesnar. Heyman isn’t cool with this so Rollins says Brock should
see it as a compliment because it shows Brock is the best. Paul goes to
leave but HHH stops him. They stare each other down but HHH just shakes
his hand and says thanks for the talk.
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This brings Rollins to Ambrose, who better return the briefcase and the
personal property inside. If he doesn’t return it, the cinder blocks will
look like nothing. Dean pops up on screen and holds up the case in the
back, saying if Rollins wants it back he should just come and get it. The
three head up the ramp but Cena runs out and jumps Rollins. Seth bails
into the crowd, leaving Cena in the ring.

WWE doesn’t like breast cancer.

After a break, the Authority is in the back with some agents. HHH sends
Jamie Noble and Joey Mercury to get the briefcase.

Intercontinental Title: Cesaro vs. Dolph Ziggler vs. Miz

Ziggler is defending after beating Miz for the title last week. Cesaro
had a title shot on Smackdown and got pinned with his hands in the ropes.
The challengers go after Dolph in the corner to start but get in a quick
argument over who gets to try for the pin. Cesaro suplexes Miz down for
two but Miz clotheslines the power guy down, sending Dolph into the
corner. Miz gets gorilla pressed but Ziggler dropkicks Cesaro down,
leaving Miz to crash onto the mat as we take a break.

Back with Miz sliding through Cesaro’s legs but Ziggler grabs a rollup
instead. Everyone rolls up everyone for two until Ziggler DDTs both guys
down at the same time. Another DDT to Miz and a neckbreaker to Cesaro get
two on the Hollywood guy and send Cesaro out to the floor. Mizdow trips
the champion and earns a baseball slide for his efforts. A sunset flip
gets two on Miz but he comes back with a Figure Four attempt.

Cesaro nails Miz with an uppercut and tries a sunset flip of his own but
Ziggler pulls on Cesaro’s legs, sending him head first into Miz’s crotch.
Dolph throws Miz in the Figure Four but Cesaro makes the save with a
double stomp. Miz goes up top but dives into the uppercut, only to have
Ziggler superkick Cesaro and pin Miz to retain at 11:48.

Rating: C+. They did some different stuff in there and the match worked
better than I was expecting it to. I’m digging this whole “having a
division” thing as there are a lot of people who can feud over the title
and have good matches like this instead of just doing aimless stuff. As



usual I don’t expect it to last but it’s nice to see.

Mizdow is holding his knee just like Miz in a nice touch.

Mercury and Noble go Ambrose hunting but find the Rosebuds, Big E. and
Great Khali instead.

WWE still hates breast cancer.

We get a freaky video from the Wyatts which keeps jumping all over the
place and talking about finding someone after everyone was told he was
gone. Bray asks what you give someone who has lost everything. He fixed
someone and now he’s being sent out on his own. It seems like they’re
talking about Harper. Luke says he’s piecing himself back together with
pieces of you. Bray says Harper is set free. Harper gets close to the
camera and says you’re doomed.

The Authority yells at Mercury and Noble for not being able to find
Ambrose and possibly stopping for a hamburger. If they don’t find him,
they’re fired. The new Stooges leave and Miz and Mizdow come in instead.
Mizdow talks for Miz and complains about the rematch for the
Intercontinental Title being a triple threat. HHH cuts them off and gives
Mizdow a match with Sheamus and threatens to fire Miz.

Layla vs. Rosa Mendes

Tyson Kidd is at ringside messing with his phone because he and Natalya
(also at ringside) are having marital problems. Layla takes Rosa down and
grabs a chinlock until Rosa fires back with forearms. Rosa’s hair
extensions fall out and Layla knocks her to the floor, triggering a brawl
between Summer and Natalya. Kidd has no idea any of this is going on.
Back in and the Layout beats Rosa at 2:58.

Natalya takes Tyson’s phone post match.

Ambrose is in the back with the briefcase and a bag.

Here’s Ambrose with the bag and briefcase in the arena. He throws in a
table and sets the briefcase on top, saying he’s been at the concession
stand. The agents came in but they were busy eating and didn’t see him



wave. However, that’s not what he’s talking about here. Dean doesn’t like
the way the Authority runs their merchandise stands so tonight we’re
having a Dean Ambrose sale, but the briefcase isn’t for sale tonight.

Dean throws a bag of t-shirts on the table and says he’ll sell it for a
dollar. First up is a Cena shirt for a dollar and a Sheamus shirt for a
quarter. This brings out Mercury and Noble (Dean: “They sent the
cruiserweight division after me?”) to ask for the briefcase. Ambrose says
that’s fine but they have to come in and get it. The guys back away so
Ambrose starts throwing the shirts into the crowd for free.

The agents come back with Rollins and security as Dean runs out of
shirts. Dean: “Are you real security? I could have sworn you were
Rosebuds last week.” Ambrose backs away into the crowd as Rollins finally
gets up on the apron. Rollins opens the briefcase and green slime sprays
on him. Dean’s “look what I did!” face is great stuff. He swears he had
nothing to do with it and Seth freaks out.

After a break, Seth is complaining to the Authority that he could be
blinded. Rollins is sent to the trainer and HHH makes Kane and Orton vs.
Ambrose and Cena. Orton doesn’t like having to fight Rollins’ battles
again. A phone ring and they’re not sure whose it is. It turns out that
it’s in the briefcase and Rollins runs back in to say it’s an electric
razor. Was that a vibrator joke?

Here’s Mark Henry with something to say. He starts apologizing to the
fans for last week when Bo Dallas interrupts. Bo says Henry should
apologize to himself instead of the people. It’s time to close the Hall
of Pain and join the Hall of Bolievers. Being a Boliever means never
having to say you’re sorry.

Bo Dallas vs. Mark Henry

Henry hammers away to start and pounds Bo into the corner, only to miss
the Vader Bomb. A Bodog gives Dallas the pin at 1:45. JBL treats this
like a huge upset.

In the back after a break, Bo says he won because he Bolieved. Henry
attacks him from behind and crushes him with an anvil case a few times.



Dallas is out cold. Henry says that’s what he does. That came off like a
heel turn.

Network hype.

The Dusts are in the back looking at a crystal ball with electric lights
going through it. Stardust looks at a chalkboard and babbles about
various things. Stardust comes in and says the titles are the Cosmic Key
and they determine their fates. Everything else is science fiction and
Stardust shoves the ball away. The belts are science fact.

Brie Bella is here for a match when Nikki comes in to remind Brie that
she quit in this building. Nikki yells at her for quitting for Bryan,
starting a quick YES chant. That went so well for Brie because Bryan is
still sitting at home. Nikki says Brie did it for the cheers and brings

up all the handicap matches she was in for about the 1000th time. Tonight
Brie gets her own handicap match.

Brie Bella vs. Cameron/Eva Marie

Brie takes Eva down with ease because she’s a former Divas Champion and
Eva has had about an hour of career ring time. Cameron gets kicked off
the apron but Eva gets in a few shots of her own. Off to Cameron for two
off a snap suplex and the fans start chanting for JBL. Brie fights out of
the corner and now the fans are chanting for Cole. Cameron is sent into
Eva and Brie gets a rollup for the pin at 2:57. Thank goodness they got
out of there as fast as they did.

WWE still hates breast cancer.

Heath Slater/Titus O’Neil vs. Los Matadores

The Rosebuds are at ringside and Rose is on commentary with the Bunny at
his side. Slater and Titus bring out Hornswoggle in an alligator outfit.
Reverend Jesse Jackson is n the front row. O’Neil slams Diego down to
start as JBL asks if Rose and the bunny listen to hip hop. Slater allows
Diego to tag out to Fernando who cleans house until Hornswoggle comes in
for a distraction, allowing Slater to grab a rollup for the pin at 2:42.



Torito and Hornswoggle have their showdown but Rose makes a save. Titus
is low bridged to the floor and Los Matadores drop Slater, allowing the
Bunny to hit a splash.

Here are Rusev and Lana to brag about beating up Big Show on Friday, only
to have Big Show attack him with a right hand. This brings out Big Show
who says everything said about Putin is a bunch of garbage. He brings up
A Few Good Men for some reason by saying Lana can’t handle the truth.

We get the an unedited package on Big Show standing up for Henry and
Rusev attacking Show with the Russian flag on Friday. Rusev says he wants
to pull out Big Show’s guts and kick him in the groin. He’ll break every
bone in Big Show’s body but Big Show says we don’t speak Russian. Big
Show hits the ring and the Russians bail. He slowly goes over to the
Russian flag and rips it down to a big reaction. Rusev finally gets back
in and is thrown right back to the floor.

We recap Ambrose, Rollins and the briefcase from earlier tonight.

Cena says this is his kind of town and is glad he doesn’t have to face
Dean Ambrose. They both want Seth Rollins and Dean pops up behind Cena
and Renee. Cena asks if Dean would like to add something. Dean: “Not
really.” They get in an argument over who gets to beat up Rollins and
Dean says not even Cena can take food off his plate.

Alicia Fox vs. AJ Lee

Paige introduces Alicia as her new best friend. In a throwaway line
before the match, Cole says the WWE Network will launch in the UK on
November 1, not October 1 as they announced for months. AJ sends Fox to
the floor to start before hitting a plancha to take both evil girls down.
Back in and Paige offers a distraction so Alicia can get in a quick ax
kick for the pin at 1:35.

Paige gives AJ the Rampaige post match and Alicia drops soda on her. She
doesn’t open the cans or anything but just drops them.

Harper video again.

Sheamus vs. Damien Mizdow



Non-title and Miz is on commentary. Sheamus takes Mizdow down with a
headlock to start but the stunt double escapes the ten forearms to the
chest. Back in and Sheamus gets annoyed when Mizdow punches him so the
beating is on in the corner. Mizdow comes back with Miz’s short DDT and
drives some forearms to the pale head. Sheamus shrugs it off and hits the
ten forearms before sending Mizdow out to the floor. The champ follows
and sends Mizdow into Miz before taking him back inside for the Brogue
Kick and the pin at 5:30.

Rating: D+. This was just a step above a squash and the step helped a lot
actually. Mizdow isn’t going to be anything more than a comedy guy but at
least he was able to get in a little offense of his own. They’re getting
somewhere with the characters but a third person added to the mix might
help.

Here’s a pink Hulk Hogan with something to say. He talks about breast
cancer awareness month and says he’s turned in the red and yellow to go
pink. There are a bunch of breast cancer survivors here and they’re the
real heroes. We can buy gear at WWEshop.com to help fight breast cancer
and it’s time for catchphrases.

Kane and Orton complain about having to take care of Rollins’ problems
when Stephanie comes in and tells them to get over it. The people have
been saying Orton and Kane have gone soft and lost their killer instinct.
Kane asks if the people are saying that or if it’s just Stephanie. She
wants to know if it really matters and that’s that.

Preview of the new episode of Monday Night War debuting after Raw. We saw
this earlier.

Reigns will be here for an interview next week. Big Show vs. Rusev as
well.

John Cena/Dean Ambrose vs. Kane/Randy Orton

Cena vs. Orton to start of course and the fans are already dueling. John
takes over with a quick bulldog but Kane gets in a shot from the apron to
take over as we go to our last break. Back with Orton getting two on Cena
off what looked like the powerslam but having the RKO countered. He has



to settle for the backbreaker instead but Cena is up at two. Kane comes
in for a nerve hold and we actually look at Rollins being slimed twice
during the hold.

Back to Orton for a chinlock as the dueling Cena chants begin. A big
backdrop puts Orton on the floor and Cena does the big dramatic crawl to
Ambrose before diving over for the tag. Ambrose speeds up with a pair of
dives to the Authority before throwing Orton back in. Randy kicks him
into the Rebound Clothesline and Dirty Deeds gets two on as Rollins runs
in for the DQ at 11:47.

Rating: C-. The match was the usual boring stuff and you knew Rollins was
going to interfere. I’ll give them this though: they’ve done a good job
at putting Ambrose straight into Reigns’ spot and making it work. You can
picture Reigns having the same promos and matches as Ambrose (well maybe
not the sarcastic stuff) and it still works. Reigns will be fine when he
gets back but maybe Ambrose can get a rocket strapped to his back in
Reigns’ absence.

Dean fights Rollins off and dives at Kane, only to leave it short.
Thankfully he pops back up and helps Cena corner Rollins in the ring. The
heroes get in a fight over who gets to beat up Rollins though and Dean
sends Cena out to the floor. Orton nails an RKO on Ambrose and Kane adds
a chokeslam. Rollins plants Dean with a curb stomp onto the briefcase.
Cena comes in for a save but eats an RKO and chokeslam of his own. A curb
stomp sends Cena into the briefcase (Fans: “THANK YOU ROLLINS!”) and a
bunch of replays end the show.

Overall Rating: C. This is what I’ve dubbed the Raw Special: a show that
would have been awesome if they cut an hour, but as all the extra stuff
thrown in there really drags it down. Between the THREE Divas matches and
countless backstage segments with the Authority saying the same thing
over and over to WWE REALLY HATES BREAST CANCER AND YOU SHOULD BUY OUR
SHIRTS SO WE CAN GIVE THEM LIKE A PENNY EACH, the show felt way longer
than it should have.

That being said, there were good things going on here. First of all, most
of the bad matches were kept short and there was some good energy to a



lot of the stuff. The Ambrose segment was really entertaining and felt
like something different, which is what they need more than anything in
the main event. We might even be heading towards Cena vs. Ambrose in the
Cell, which could lead to Ambrose vs. Rollins. Maybe in the same night
inside the Cell with Ambrose getting his big win?

Results

Dolph Ziggler b. Miz and Cesaro – Ziggler pinned Miz after an uppercut
from Cesaro

Layla b. Rosa Mendes – Layout

Bo Dallas b. Mark Henry – Bodog

Brie Bella b. Cameron/Eva Marie – Rollup to Cameron

Heath Slater/Titus O’Neil b. Los Matadores – Rollup to Fernando

Alicia Fox b. AJ Lee – Ax kick

Sheamus b. Damien Mizdow – Brogue Kick

John Cena/Dean Ambrose b. Kane/Randy Orton via DQ when Seth Rollins
interfered

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new book of
1997 WCW Monday Nitro Reviews at Amazon for just $3.99 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B00NPPH0WI

And check out my Amazon author page with wrestling books for under $4 at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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